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45 CFR Ch. XXIV (10–1–10 Edition) § 2400.40 

the person named as a James Madison 
Fellow declines the award or is not 
able to pursue graduate study as con-
templated at the time the fellowship 
was accepted. An alternate may be 
named to replace a Fellow who declines 
or relinquishes an award until, but no 
later than, March 1st following the 
competition in which the alternate has 
been selected. 

(d) Funds permitting, the Foundation 
may also select, from among those rec-
ommended by the Fellow Selection 
Committee, Fellows at large. 

[61 FR 46734, Sept. 5, 1996, as amended at 69 
FR 11814, Mar. 12, 2004] 

Subpart E—Graduate Study 

§ 2400.40 Institutions of graduate 
study. 

Fellowship recipients may attend 
any accredited university in the United 
States with a master’s degree program 
offering courses or training that em-
phasize the origins, principles, and de-
velopment of the Constitution of the 
United States and its comparison with 
the constitutions and history of other 
forms of government. 

§ 2400.41 Degree programs. 
(a) Fellows may pursue a master’s de-

gree in history or political science (in-
cluding government or politics), the 
degree of Master of Arts in Teaching in 
history or political science (including 
government or politics), or a related 
master’s degree in education that per-
mits a concentration in American his-
tory, American government, social 
studies, or political science. Graduate 
degrees under which study is excluded 
from fellowship support are indicated 
in § 2400.63. 

(b) A master’s degree pursued under a 
James Madison Fellowship may entail 
either one or two years or their equiva-
lent of study, according to the require-
ments of the university at which a Fel-
low is enrolled. 

§ 2400.42 Approval of Plan of Study. 
The Foundation must approve each 

Fellow’s Plan of Study. To be ap-
proved, the plan must: 

(a) On a part-time or full-time basis 
lead to a master’s degree in history or 

political science, the degree of Master 
of Arts in Teaching in history or polit-
ical science, or a related master’s de-
gree in education that permits a con-
centration in American history, Amer-
ican government, social studies, or po-
litical science; 

(b) Include courses, graduate semi-
nars, or opportunities for independent 
study in topics directly related to the 
framing and history of the Constitu-
tion of the United States; 

(c) Be pursued at a university that 
assures a willingness to accept up to 6 
semester hours of accredited transfer 
credits from another graduate institu-
tion for a Fellow’s satisfactory comple-
tion of the Foundation’s Summer Insti-
tute on the Constitution. For the 
Foundation’s purposes, these 6 semes-
ter hours may be included in the re-
quired minimum of 12 semester hours 
or their equivalent of study of the 
United States Constitution; and 

(d) Be pursued at a university that 
encourages the Fellow to enhance his 
or her capacities as a teacher of Amer-
ican history, American government, 
social studies, or political science and 
to continue his or her career as a sec-
ondary school teacher. The Foundation 
reserves the right to refuse to approve 
a Fellow’s Plan of Study at a univer-
sity that will not accept on transfer 
the 6 credits for the Institute. 

[61 FR 46734, Sept. 5, 1996, as amended at 69 
FR 11814, Mar. 12, 2004] 

§ 2400.43 Required courses of graduate 
study. 

(a) To be acceptable to the Founda-
tion, those courses related to the Con-
stitution referred to in § 2400.43(b) must 
amount to at least 12 semester or 18 
quarter hours or their credit hour 
equivalent of study of topics directly 
related to the United States Constitu-
tion. More than 12 semester hours or 
their credit hour equivalent of such 
study is strongly encouraged. 

(b) The courses that fulfill the re-
quired minimum of 12 semester hours 
or their credit hour equivalent of study 
of the United States Constitution must 
cover one or more of the following sub-
ject areas: 

(1) The history of colonial America 
leading up to the framing of the Con-
stitution; 
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